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07 September 2018 

 
Dear Parents 

 

The abduction of children has been featured in the media over the last few weeks. The WCED has asked all schools to flag 

this and create awareness with our pupils and parents around these dangers in our society at present. With this in mind I 

addressed the school on Monday regarding how to be safe. For your interest I will briefly repeat the points below. 
 

I started by encouraging all pupils to be alert and aware of their surroundings. I mentioned that there is a big difference 

between sitting outside the front entrance after school ‘lost’ in thought or listening to music and sitting at 18h30 on the 

station waiting for a train. One environment is much ‘safer’ than the other and will need a totally different level of alertness. 
 

Also it is much safer in a group. So, where possible, stick together and look out for each other. 
 

Then there is the need for wisdom regarding when and where they go. One venue may be totally safe at midday but not 

so safe at 23h00.  
 

I also noted the need for our pupils to keep their phones charged and make sure they have airtime. 
 

Communicating your movements is important when staying safe. You need to let the important people in your life 

know where you are and when you expect to arrive or depart. 

 
Grade 9 Subject Choice 

 

 Due date for return of forms: Friday 21 September 2018; 
 

 The form must be handed to Mrs Ford. No forms must be handed to anyone else including the tutors; 
 

 If you are taking an 8th subject, it must be started in Grade 10. You must go and discuss your 8th subject 

with Mr Mostert before handing in the form; 
 

 If you are taking an 8th subject, write this at the bottom of your Yellow Subject Choice Form. 

 
Pupil Achievers 

 

Well done to the following pupils: 
 

The following CBHS students were awarded at the Annual Clifton Surf Lifesaving Club Awards: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Junior Victor Ludorum - Competition Excellence Teagan Thompson 

Most Improved Junior Female Jamie Shrimpton 

Nipper Captain Daniel Thetard 

Most Dedicated Nipper U14 Daniel Thetard 

Spirit of Clifton U14 King Langdon 

Nipper WP Representative King Langdon 



 

 

 
Sports 

 

The winter sports season is drawing to a close with the last matches being Netball over this weekend. We then have a short 

‘break’ before the summer season sports start their training. The cold spell we are currently experiencing makes it really 

hard to start swimming and to train for waterpolo. 

 
Italian Exchange Students 

 

We are looking forward to welcoming our Italian Exchanges. 30 Students and 4 teachers from Liceo Scientifico Sabin in 

Bologna, Italy, will be arriving next Tuesday 11 September 2018. There will be a Welcoming Assembly on Wednesday 

12 September 2018 at 08h00. 
 

We will be visiting some Cape Town favourites including Robben Island, Cape Point and the Spice Route, to name but a few. 

 
Matric Exam Invigilators 

 

Camps Bay High School needs invigilators for exams. Over the next two weeks of Preliminary Exams we will be training any 

parents/grandparents or guardians as invigilators. 
 

If you are able to assist with invigilating at the school in the coming years, please come to the Seminar Room any day next 

week at 08h00 and you will be shown the ropes so that you can invigilate at future exams next year. 
 

This is voluntary and the school does not pay volunteers for their time in the Prelim or June exams. If you are accepted by 

the WCED as an invigilator, and you invigilate at the final Matric Exams, the WCED makes a small payment to invigilators. 
 

Note: if you have a child in Matric, you may not invigilate in that year. 

 
Camps Bay Classrooms Construction in the News 

 

News24.com ran an article about the construction of the new classrooms and Life Sciences labs at the school. If you would 

like to read the full article, click on the link below. 
 

https://www.news24.com/SouthAfrica/Local/Peoples-Post/developing-young-minds-20180903 

 
Santa's Shoe Box 

 

We are participating in #santasshoebox again this year. The 

project is being co-ordinated by Camps Bay High School Interact. 
 

If you would like to participate, please sign up before next 

Friday with Mrs. Mobsby, Bianca Berg or Paige Cumming.  
 

Your box will need to at school on the first day of school next 

term so we can meet the project deadlines. 

 
Grade 11 Fashion Show 

 

The Grade 11 Fashion Show was a big success with record 

number of over 1100 people attending. 
 

A big thank you to Grade Heads, Mrs. Parsons and Mr. Howell for 

all the work they put into making it the hit that it was. Without 

the help of these people, this show would not have been 

possible… 
 

Ross Mileham & the Sound & Lighting Crew 

Camila Bernal & Elana Drago 

Denise Pape & Dale Gaylard 

All The Grade 11 Parents 

Vic van Heerden & The Facilities Team 
 

  

https://www.news24.com/SouthAfrica/Local/Peoples-Post/developing-young-minds-20180903
https://www.news24.com/SouthAfrica/Local/Peoples-Post/developing-young-minds-20180903
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/santasshoebox


 

 

 
We must also thank the following sponsors for clothing and other assistance: 

 

Annie’s Angels 

Brand Collective 

Cape Nail & Beauty Academy 

Cat Milk Vintage 

C2 

Dionne Alchymia 

Dreamland Vintage 

Forever 21 

I Love The Lot 

Irene’s Closet 

Junk And Disorderly 

Lindsey And Lenny 

Louise Originals 

No Shade Streetwear Apparel 

Oh Ok 

Rocka Rolla 

Sissy Boy 

Ska 

Stone B3 Lifestyle Apparel 

The Cross Trainer 

The Fix 

The Lot 

Xtrainer 

YDE 

 
Cultural Awards 

 

Last week we held our Cultural Awards Assembly. 
 

The criteria for the Awards are as follows: 
 

Pro Labore: 

Awarded to pupil who attended 75% of all 

meetings/practices/events of a specific cultural or society 

group for one year. 
 

Drama: 

Took part in at least one major school production. 
 

Olympiads: 

Achieved an award of merit 
 

CBHS Got Talent: 

Through to final round 
 

Music: Royal school of Music - Silver certificate: 

Awarded for a commendable achievement/performance in any cultural activity. 
 

Pro Merito: 

Awarded to pupils who attended 80% of meetings/practices/events of a specific cultural or society group for a minimum of 

two years 
 

Drama: 

Took part in at least two major school productions. 
 

Olympiads: 

Silver or Bronze award 
 

CBHS got talent:  

Winners 

Music:  

Royal school of Music - Gold Certificate: 

Awarded for a distinctive achievement/performance in any cultural activity in which the individual has shown superior ability. 

  



 

 

 
Pro Excellencia: 

Awarded for an outstanding (sustained) performance/ achievement in any cultural activity at provincial level or its equivalent, 

in which the individual’s superior talent is clearly visible. 

 

Olympiads: 

Gold Award 
 

In Honoure: 

Awarded for a distinguished performance / achievement in any cultural activity on national level only - or its equivalent. 
 

Olympiads: 

Took part on national level 
 

Special Award: 

Awarded to a pupil for an outstanding performance in non-school culture on national level. 

 
ACTA: 

 

Pro Labore:  

Nicol Black, Caron Cogill, Mackenzie Gregan, Clara-Lou Lawrence, Mbali Nazo, Cheryl Sambadzai, Azriel Kassiem, Kauthar Jacobs, 

Rosie Zollner, Oceane Zoumis 
 

Pro Merito: 

Keandra Bintcliff, Bianca Berg, Tayla Bramley, Trinidad Britow, Paige Cummings, Almas Davids, Layla Davids, Gabriella Ferreira, Brady 

Finkel, Kira Gaylard, Kayla Hewitt, Jordi Kaplan, Layla Loggenberg, Cailin Pearce, Cheyenne Rhoda, Isharaah Richards 

 
CATERING SOCIETY: 

 

Pro Labore: 

Emilia Alberto, Trinidad Britow, Alev Guven, Daniella Letizia, Daniella Lee-Ming Yesca, Lisakhanya Matayile, Nonkululeko Mbhele, 

Sinovuyo Mose, Leah Sayers, Ibtishaam Samaai, Sisipho Vunda, Liyema Xayiya 
 

Pro Merito: 

Trinity Britow, Joshua De Gouveia, Layla Loggenberg, Nwabisa Mbisholo, Thandeka Mdawini, Brenda Mlunjwa, Shannon Phelan, Liam 

Ramsden, Faith Singini, Sandrine Theron, Phaphamani Zoneleni 

 
CHOIR: 

 

Pro Labore: 

Hannah Fowler, Daniella Letizia, Muzaffar Hendricks, Asemahle Kutu 
 

Pro Merito: 

Nozubenathi Banise, Tanacity Douglas, Meleah Ekbergh, Trish Ganda, Alev Guven, Francois Kemp, Jesse Meyer, Monalisa Nkhata, 

Roxanne Palframan, Sandrine Theron 

 
DANCING: 

 

Pro Labore: 

Taya Clarke, Catherine Crane, Sophia Eiki, Ashton Finkel, Chantelle Mangisi, Shelly Mcleod, Moesha Marimira, Lavisa Ntini, Skylah Van 

Diemen, Rosie Zollner 
 

Pro Merito: 

Leah Ashby, Nozubenathi Banise, Jemma Bellion, Kelly Blomerus, Nyasha Chidewu, Shantal Chinangwa, Ronaldo Da Silva, Tanacity 

Douglas, Gabriella Ferreira, Ama Gaisie, Daniella Janse Van Rensburg, Eve Jerram, Rebecca Klaasen, Lucy Mbhele, Bongiwe 

Mkhwananzi, Jessica O’Dowd, Lee-Anne Telfer, Shantel Telfer, Thimna Tibizono, Tegan West, Sienna Widd 
 

Pro Merito: 

Cape Dance half-colours for Modern Dancing  

Drew Goldie 

 
JUNIOR DEBATING: 

 

Pro Labore: 

Lisa Floyd, Gina Marks 

  



 

 

 
Pro Merito: 

Tanacity Douglas, Lola-May Dunn 

 
SENIOR DEBATING: 

 

Pro Labore: 

Gia Abbott 
 

Pro Merito: 

Francois Kemp, Anathi Makhinzi, Thimna Tibizono 
 

Pro Excellencia: 

Nwabisa Mbisholo 

 
DRAMA: 

 

Pro Labore: 

Kezia Adolf, Garner Brown, Mila Drewberry, Meleah Ekbergh, Samantha Fitzpatrick, Guiomme Joubert, Betavia Moolman, Cheryl 

Sambadzai, Alexa Spitzer, Ella Staal, Sandrine Theron, Sienna Widd 
 

In Honoure: 

Alaya Ashby, Reegan Finkel 

 
INTERACT: 

 

Pro Labore: 

Mia Altbeker, Thuwaybah Bassier, Ruby Berg, Keandra Bintcliffe, Kaley Boyes, Amy Bysshe, Layla Davids, Almas Davids, Dayna Ferrucci, 

Kristen Heyburgh, Hannah Hong, Farah Jacobs, Kauthar Jacobs, Rebecca Klaasen, Kiera Kresfelder, Khanya Mbuqe, Loveness 

Moyo,Mbali Nazo, Jessica Page, Cailin Pearce, Mishqah Richards, Cheryl Sambadzai, Varsha Singh, Qhama Sonti, Rachel Volkel, Hudaa 

Williams, Nishaat Williams 
 

Pro Merito: 

Bianca Berg, Paige Cumming, Jordi Kaplan, Thandeka Mdawini, Amava Mkuku, Brenda Mlunjwa, Alice Piller, Humaira Sima, Ruby Van 

Zyl 

 
MARIMBA:  

 

Pro Merito: 

Nikilitha Mantungwa, Cuma Mhlonyane, Mahle Mokoena, Lavisa Ntini, Siphesihle Songanga 

 
MUSIC: 

 

Pro Labore: 

Meleah Ekbergh, Jenna Maxwell, Sandrine Theron 
 

Pro Merito: 

Reegan Finkel, Francois Kemp 
 

Pro Excellencia: 

Jaime Augoustides, Monique de Korte, Giulia De Chaud, Muzaffar Hendricks, Sienna Widd 
 

In Honoure:  

Kiera Kresfelder 

 
ACCOUNTING OLYMPIAD: 

 

Pro Labore:  

Maxine Gillwald, Caleb Thetard, Rachel Volkel 
 

Pro Merito:  

Hannah Barnes 

  



 

 

 
ENGLISH OLYMPIAD: 

 

Pro Labore:  

Fuzail Phoplonker 
 

Pro Merito:  

Kelly Blomerus, Alexandra Crane, Paige Cumming, Monique de Korte, Alexandra Phillips, Alice Piller, Cheryl Sambadzai 
 

Pro Excellencia:  

Kaley Boyes, Francois Kemp, Alice Thesen, Ruby Van Zyl 

 
MATHEMATICS OLYMPIAD: 

 

Pro Labore:  

Thuwaybah Bassier, Ruby Berg, Francois Kemp 

 
MATHEMATICS - UCT COMPETITION: 

 

Pro Labore:  

Kieran Armstrong, Thuwaybah Bassier, Ruby Berg, Kaley Boyes, Garner Brown, Alex Crane, Monique De Korte, Gadi Friedman, 

Benjamin Heather-Clark, Francois Kemp, Jamie Shrimpton, Humaira Sima, Ella Staal, Vieve Staal, Caleb Thetard, Rachel Volkel, Nishaat 

Williams and Mila Roth - who also won the school award for the best marks. 

 
RCL: 

 

Pro Labore:  

Azraa Abrahams, Hannah Barnes, Justine Braaf, Noa-Sara De Witt, Ashton Finkel, King Langdon, Jesse Meyer, Brenda Mlunjwa, 

Loveness Moyo, Mhilali Nyoka, Cailin Pearce, Luiz Reciolino, Sophie Rehn 
 

Pro Merito:  

Gia Abbott, Katelyn Harvey, Thandeka Mdawini, Amava Mkuku 

 

SCIENCE EXPO: 
 

Pro Merito:  

Gia Abbott, Bianca Berg, Axel Bernal, Kaley Boyes, Cailin Pearce 

 
SOUND AND LIGHTING: 

 

Pro Merito: Lighting:  

Asha Cox, Anna Sheinman 
 

Pro Merito: Sound:  

Mila Engelbrecht, Ethan Smith 

 
RAK Week Donations Delivered 

 

Camps Bay High School Interact managed to 

put together over 40 care packets for the girls 

of Capricorn Village, thanks to all the 

wonderful donations from everyone at school. 
 

Thank you to everyone who gave so 

generously. 

 

  



 

 

 
Thank You to Camps Bay Prep 

Games Night Volunteers 
 

Camps Bay Prep Principal, Mrs. Linda Murray 

was at our assembly this morning to thank all 

the High School pupils who helped at the 

Prep School Games Night last Friday.  
 

A big thank you to: 

Tristan Booysen, Dane Wise, Matthew O’Dowd, 

Jana Kemp, Jessica O’Dowd, Ridha Esau, Ben 

Stolzman, Tessa Sirin, Muzaffar Hendricks, 

Connor Abrams, Cohen Mini, Lihle Mpambani, 

Lola Erasmus, Sarah Velasco, Thandrka Mdawini, 

Khanya Mbuqe, Dayna Ferruci, Alaya Ashby, 

Nicholas Adriaens, Shantel Chinangwa, Rulido 

Louw, Stella Anderson and Cleo Sirin. 

 

 

 

 
Camps Bay High School Choir Perform at Prep School Games Night 

 

Thanks to the Camps Bay High School Choir for their incredible performance at the Prep School Games Night last Friday. 

If you would like to hear a clip of their performance, click on this link: 
 

https://www.facebook.com/campsbayhighschool/videos/515914315487775/ 

 
Mr. de Korte Visits the Prep School 

 

Mr. de Korte visited the Camps Bay Prep School assembly on 

Monday and entertained the little ones with his wonderful 

story, ably assisted by Camps Bay Primary School Principal,  

Mr. Stuart Collier. 

 
Revamp of Camps Bay High School 

History Cabinet 
 

We are very grateful to Mrs. Janine Thetard who has agreed to 

help us upgrade and revamp our display dedicated to the 

History of our School. 
 

Mrs Thetard needs help sourcing memorabilia to be showcase. 

If you have anything of interest that you would be willing to 

donate to our new display, please contact Mrs. Thetard 

on thetard.janine@gmail.com 

  

https://www.facebook.com/Campsbayhighschool/Videos/515914315487775/
https://www.facebook.com/Campsbayhighschool/Videos/515914315487775/
mailto:thetard.janine@gmail.com


 

 

 
Girls’ Under-14 Hockey 

Announced as League 

Champions 
 

The Girls’ Under 14 Hockey 

Team were announced as LEAGUE 

CHAMPIONS in Assembly on 

Monday.  
 

Thanks to Coach Scott Hewitt for his 

part in leading these girls to victory.  
 

The Girls Under 14 Hockey 

Champions are:  

Chiara Ross, Jana Sinovich, Abi van der 

Spuy, Amelia Altamura, Vieve Staal, 

Cherise Nyoka, Zoe Brandt, Georgia 

Hewitt, Kate Blomerus, Faith Arbuthnot, 

Zoe Kaplan, Nikita Ernie, Sonam 

Krishanlall, Leah Gaylard, Neve Ingle, 

Nirit Brockman, Erin Miller, Mbali Lucas 

and Mia Morrison 

 
Boys’ Under 14 Soccer are Silver Medalists 

 

Congratulations to our Boys Under 14 Soccer Team 

who are the silver medalists in the Cape Town Schools 

League.  
 

The silver medalists are:  

Christian Yesca, Donnell Sambadzai, Noah Lawrence, Caleb 

Mungate, Fynn Burman, Kai Brown, Waheeb Davids, Callum 

Johnstone, Praise Ngalima and Muzzammil Jones. 
 

A big thank you to coach Sergio Yesca for his efforts with this 

team! 

 
Girls’ Under 19 Soccer are Silver Medalists 

 

Congratulations to the Under 19 Soccer Girls who had a 

very successful season. Having lost only one match all season, 

they made it to the playoffs where,  sadly, they lost to 

Reddam but came second overall in the 

League - a huge achievement! 
 

The team consists of: Jaime Augoustidies, Mia 

Altbeker, Kiera Kresfelder, Oceane Zoumis, 

Catherine Madzatunya, Amy Byshe, Trish Ganda, 

Rachel Volkel, Aneekah Bremmer, and Kelly 

Blomerus. 

 
Junior Soccer Girls 

 

Congratulations to the Junior Soccer Girls 

who ended off the 5-a-side season in third 

place with 10 points, narrowly behind St 

Cyprian’s and Fairmont. Well done to team 

members Lihle Mpambani, Nande Rafu, Jade 

Wakeford, Lisa Floyd, Amy Bysshe, Jade-Lee van 

Huyssteen, Sarah Vasconcelos and Catherine 

Madzatunya. 

  



 

 

 
SECRETARIES DAY 

 

Camps Bay High School acted as the host for the South African Principal's Association Annual Secretaries Day Brunch. The 

event was organised by Mrs. Knipe and Mrs. Ford and was well attended by many Cape Town schools. Mr. Carl Wastie from 

KFM Afternoon Drive was the guest speaker at the function and entertained all the admin staff with his hilarious stories. 
 

A big thank you to Mrs. Janine Bloomberg and family for the generous donations of prizes for the brunch - you most certainly 

contributed to the success of the event and we are most grateful. 
 

 
Annual Camps Bay School Magazine: 

 

We are busy putting together the annual Camps Bay Primary School Magazine.  This year will be a bumper issue and will 

combine both Prep and Primary Campuses in one magazine.  
 

Magazine Page Sponsorship: To keep the costs of the publication down, we are offering families the opportunity to 

sponsor pages in the magazine.  A page will cost you just R350-00 to sponsor and in exchange for this sponsorship you will 

receive a one liner credit on a magazine page thanking you for your sponsorship.  
 

Magazine Advertising: This year, we have decided to cut down on the advertising and offer just the inside front cover and 

back inside cover for advertising.   
 

Across the Generations Feature – This is a photographic spread of children with their parents and/or grandparents who 

were past pupils of the school.  
 

Keep it in the Family Feature – This is a page in the magazine that is dedicated to families who have children on more 

than one of the campuses.   
 

If you would like to take up any of these opportunities, please contact Carol van der Spuy at 

campsbayschools@gmail.com or 076-359-3286. 

 
Three Camps Bay Past Pupils Exhibit 

at Local Art Exhibition 
 

Three Camps Bay High School past pupils have been selected to show 

their artworks at a Michaelis Alumni Exhibition entitled, "ReGroup".   
 

The exhibition will open on 14 September 2018 at 18h30 at 

Gallery, 196 Victoria Road, Woodstock.  The Camps Bay Past 

Pupils exhibiting are Jane Appleby, Tanya Bonello and Odette Marais They 

would welcome your support at their exhibition opening. 

  

mailto:campsbayschools@gmail.com
https://maps.google.com/?q=196+Victoria+Road&entry=gmail&source=g


 

 

 
The Week Ahead 

 

Friday 7 – Sunday 9 September 2018:    Catering Camp at school 
 

Saturday 8 September 2018:       Netball Tournament at Monument Park in Kraaifontein 
 

Tuesday 11 September 2018:       ACTA Cake Sale during break 

                School Governing Body meeting at 18h00 
 

Wednesday 12 September 2018:     Special Welcoming Assembly for the Italian exchange students. 
 

Friday 14 September 2018:       Grade 12 Drama Practice Exam. 

 
Matric Exams 

 

The Matrics have completed their first week of exams and so far so good. We wish them well for the next two weeks. 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 
David De Korte 

PRINCIPAL 

  



 

 

 

 
 

  



 

 
 

 
 

I would love to help your Grade 8 and 9 children with Afrikaans.  

 

The lessons will be private and at a suitable time for you between 17h00 and 19h00  

on a Monday, Wednesday and Thursday. 

 I assist many other children with Afrikaans.  

I look forward to hearing from you.  

 

Nelle Bührmann nellebuhrmann@gmail.com 

 

083-376-9070 

 

 
 

SEPTEMBER SCHOOL HOLIDAY IN SEDGEFIELD 
 

One week holiday rental at the Baywater Village Resort in Sedgefield available for only R8,000-00. 

Enjoy 7 nights at this quality resort from 28/9 to 5/10. 

Self-catering unit sleeps four people. Only 20 minutes to Knysna. 
 

https://www.qvc.co.za/resorts/baywater_village.php 
 

Contact Diane on 079-875-2307 or dstclairmoor@gmail.com if you’re interested. 

 

 
 

Maths Workshops 
 

Week 1: 18 August 

Functions 
 

Week 2: 25 August 

Calculus 
 

Week 3: 1 September 

Trigonometry 
 

Week 3: 2 September 

Euclidean Geometry 
 

Time: 15h00 – 17h00 

Venue: Camps Bay Primary School 
 

Contact: Michael Hagglund 
 

083-608-2221/ 

hagglund790@gmail.com 

 

  

mailto:nellebuhrmann@gmail.com
https://www.qvc.co.za/resorts/baywater_village.php
https://www.qvc.co.za/resorts/baywater_village.php
mailto:dstclairmoor@gmail.com
mailto:hagglund790@gmail.com




 


